Summary of Accomplishments and Challenges
Tower II Association, Peninsula

June 15, 2009


This is a brief summary of the work of the new Board of Directors and Administration of the Peninsula, Tower II.  You will see further information and communication over the coming weeks and months related to some of these issues.

ACCOMPLISHMENTS:

· Board of Directors met for many hours over the period of June 4,5,6,7& 8 and also June 12.

· Adopted the April 6 Board meeting minutes. *Copy is attached.  Please note the Board, in June, reduced the Reserve Fee to one (1) month and monthly fee payments rather than quarterly payments for maintenance.
· Capital Asset Inventory completed and verified.

· Homeowners Manual- written in English and Spanish.  Available later this summer for all homeowners.

· Received a Security Report and Fire Safety audit. 

· Endorsed outsourcing security to professional service, Pretorian.

· Received a Construction and Engineering Report on Tower II and the common outdoor areas.

· Received a comprehensive financial report from Treasurer, Rick Maslowe. 

· Directed the Administrators to:

· Bill all delinquent homeowners, including the developer (DCL) for unpaid maintenance fees, (45 apartments are past due, in some cases many months).

· Bill delinquent owners for unpaid reserve payments (approximately 80% of homeowners).

· Report monthly to the Board of Directors regarding progress on goals, objectives and finances as required by law.
· Invoice DCL for a significant amount of money owed Tower II.
· Requested the Administrator prepare a complimentary revised budget for the rest of the year and then call for an Assembly for Tower II and present it to the owners for approval. 
· Retained an attorney, Manuel Martinez, to advise on legal matters of the Association, including transition issues with the developer ( DCL) and collection of delinquencies.
· Set up a subcommittee to interview and screen proposals from potential administrators and to present at least 3 options to the Board for its recommendation to the Assembly.
· Developed clear communication guidelines between the Administration and the Board. 

· Obtained copies of the laws and by-laws that apply to Peninsula, Tower II in English and Spanish.

· Established Board meeting policy: Meetings are open to all homeowners.  Homeowners are able to make comments at the beginning of the meetings.

CURRENT ACTIVITIES:

Our number 1 priority is dealing with Revenue and Expenditure Issues. Other activities include:
· Obtaining an additional engineering analysis of the reflecting pools and parking area, as recommended in the Construction and Engineering Report.

· Setting up a meeting with DCL leadership to discuss financial and building issues (see Challenges listed below).

· Developing better procedures for the use and control of the underground parking area.

· Implementing improved fire safety procedures and equipment.

· Conducting an extensive review and analysis of the budget, expenses and revenues.
· Analyzing the options for possible service reductions over the coming weeks and months 
· Reviewing  the options for homeowner paid satellite T.V.

CHALLENGES:

1. Budget. 

· The Board has discovered that Peninsula’s by-laws  require each tower to pay 1/3 of the common area expenses.  The common areas include the pools, gardens, parking areas, security, exterior cleaning, water, electric, maintenance etc.  The 2009 budget is set up to have all these expenses shared 50/50 by Towers II and III.  The result is we are overcharged for these expenses by approximately 1,700,000-2,000,000 pesos for 2009.
·  DCL is not paying 2009 maintenance fees for 3 undelivered units in Tower II or for 12 undelivered units in Tower III.
· DCL/ Lemmus have not paid the rent for the use of the business center from April 1, 2007 to April 30, 2009. The amount due is 625,000 pesos.
· Some homeowners are delinquent in paying their fees and/or reserve payments. A few owners are many months behind.
· This lack of payments for maintenance fees have created a crisis in cash  flow and as a result we are having difficulty covering payments for wages, taxes, water bills and power, etc.

· How do we fix the budget problems? How can we maintain current level of services with these growing budget deficits?

THE CURRENT FINANCIAL CRISIS IS THE MOST PRESSING ISSUE THE BOARD IS FACING.  HOPEFULLY OUR CURRENT COLLECTION AND AMNESTY PROGRAM WILL SUCCEED AND OUR RESOLVE TO PURSUE FUTURE DELINQUENT OWNERS FOR PAYMENTS PLUS INTEREST AND CHARGES AS PROVIDED FOR IN OUR BY-LAWS WILL DISCOURAGE LATE PAYMENTS.
WE ARE ALSO PURSUING VIGOROUSLY OUR DEVELOPER (DCL) FOR THEIR MAINTENANCE FEES OWED DATING BACK TO APRIL 2007, RENT OF COMMON AREA BUSINESS OFFICE AND REIMBURSEMENT FOR OUR PAYMENT OF TOWER I SHARED COMMON AREA EXPENSES.

Dewey Desler, Secretary  
Board of Directors
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